

## **Picket Piece Residents Association**

Minutes of meeting online – 1<sup>st</sup> July 2021

Attending: Chris Parker (CP) John Aslett (JA) Pippa Hulme (PH) Tom Stevenson (TS)

Residents attending: Keith Rackham, Vicky Kyle

Apologies: Judy Marr.

### **Updates from last meeting:**

Community gardens – ongoing, CP will send a basic ‘outline’ sketch to Kevin Harrington at TVBC.

Neighbourhood watch – awaiting email response from Steve Highstead. CP to email mailing list that Michael Leese started last year.

Speedwatch – ongoing. JA is drafting an email/FB post, and hoping to have an event at Village Hall when restrictions allow.

Litterpick – took place the week before the meeting following interest along Ox Drove – 5 bags of rubbish collected – well done!

Baby and Toddler Group – has started up with covid measures in place, good attendance and well received

- Drop in session 10<sup>th</sup> June – Mandy Taylor and Cllr Chris Donnelly were there, several residents attended. Questions/suggestions raised included a film night – feelers to be put out to see what people think. Next Drop in Session will be arranged, and advertised, for when restrictions allow it.
- The Public Art Project community engagement meeting has been pushed to September in light of the recent Covid issues.
- Village questionnaire – Committee has seen the results, just need to breakdown all the information collated. Has been a useful exercise.
- Chris asked Vicky if she would like to calorifically join the PPRA committee. She agreed, TS to organise email address.
- Network Rail – PH to ask if PPRA can receive communication re works that are happening on the Rail line to alert the village.
- Parish Council – with the polls run on Facebook and questionnaire – there was a 90% in favour of this happening. Next step is to start official petition and notify Test Valley Borough Council of our intent.
- Residents Questions – none submitted

Next meeting 29<sup>th</sup> July 2021 via webex/in person